
Oh boy!!!  Just a few more days and we will 

be back on the road again.  Friday is the day 

we pull the bikes out of the barn for a good 

wash and detailing before we warm up the 

tires on the Bowen Island twistys.  It will be 

good to ride to the breakfast meeting this 

Sunday (weather permitting).  We have 

some new gear and toys to play with so all 

in all it should be great.                                

If you’ve been watching your ride schedule 

you know that it has been another quiet 

month with very little in the way of events 

or rides with the exception of the diehards 

meeting on Tuesday evenings and Saturday mornings.  The OCP course was attended this past weekend by 

many members of your Chapter Team. Many thanks to our trainers Con, Pat and V for helping us absorb a 

considerable volume of information in a fairly short period of time.                                                                  

Tracy and I had a great time at BC D’s Anniversary dinner on March 4th with around 60 other members and it’s 

always great to get together with so many now familiar faces along with adding one or two new at each 

meeting.                                                                                                                                                                   

At the beginning of the year a few Chapter A members talked about putting together our own version of “The 

Iron Butt.”  We thought it would be fun but it unfortunately comes with too many hurtles and not enough 

support to be done this year.  There is however a planned “Iron Butt” event in and around the June 20th 

weekend if anyone is interested.  This is also the last day of the Reno Rendezvous and even if I was back early I 

can’t imagine Tracy or I would have the desire to bang off another 1600Km or so.                                      

Coming up over this next month we have several great events that I am looking forward to such as Medic First 

Aid course on the 28th, Bike Maintenance April 18th, Team riding on the 19th, Road Captain/Co rider on the 

26th and May 2nd and 3rd is the ARC and trailering sessions.  

Hope to see you out there Keiller and Tracy 
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April 2015 

1 BC-D Dinner Meeting 

3     Me & Eds Pizza  BC-D 

11     WA-B spring fun run 

18    Bike maintenance day   

19 BC-A Breakfast Meeting 

21 BC-C Dinner Meeting 

26     Road Captains/co riders 

 

Duffy Lake March 2015 

 

UP AND COMING… 

  

4 BC-D Dinner Meeting 

7-8   Region meeting 

14     WA district Ed. Workshop 

14     St Paddy’s Lupper BC D    

15 BC-A Breakfast Meeting 

17 BC-C Dinner Meeting 

28    Medical First Aid 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Region Director Report  March 2015.  
Wow the time is flying! Soon we will all be able to ride again! I hope we all will be safe and sound.  
 The time has come where we usually get down to having seminars and other learning experiences.  We now 

have a whole bunch of new Instructors looking for places to share their knowledge. For any Rider Education 

courses or seminars please get a hold of Larry Harland, Alex Middleton or Harold Arthurs. For Leadership 

courses please contact Pat or I. For MEC courses please contact Tracy Boyda.  
 We all can direct you to the correct Instructors and help arrange suitable times.  
 Pat and I had the opportunity to take a Horizons Seminar about 3 weeks ago. This is the premier Leadership 

course which GW offers. We had a lot of fun and comradery, AND we learned a bunch. If you would like to 

have a Horizons or any other seminars please let us know and we will try and accommodate you.  
 Coming up this summer Pat and I are going to try and visit each Chapter at one of their Gatherings. That is very 

ambitious, so I hope we are able!  
 We also have our Region Rally coming up on August 1-3. There will be lots of activities including  an ARC, 

LTP and MAD seminars and some other fun things to do. We are fortunate to have some GW riders in the area 

and we have been offered to have them layout some local rides. Of course the evening on Saturday has a great 

program with a Buffet Dinner and Entertainment along with our recognition awards.  
 Region I is having their Region Rally in Lewiston again this year! It will happen on August 6-8. We have laid 

out a Self Directed 3 Day Migration ride though Montana and Idaho. You will arrive on Aug. 5th in the evening 

in time for the Chili Feed!  
 Lastly, We have the Reno Rendezvous in June. Pat and I are attending and we have heard that our region will 

be well represented. Is anyone interested in having a Canadian dinner or Lunch while we are in Reno? Let us 

know and we will try and set it up!  
Last year, in Madison, at Wing Ding, we had a Canadian Dinner. There were 88 Canadians on board. We even 

sang Oh Canada. Everyone had a great time and the restaurant was Just Super!  
 

Con Williams 

     Birthdays February 

 Kyle Gosselin   March 04  

Rob Ellis       March 7  

Peter MacGregor     March 20  

Anniversaries  

Barrie Irvine  March 3  

Arnie & Janet Tucker March 24  

 

Congratulations to you all! 

WEEKEND / STATUTORY HOLIDAY 

RIDES 

If there are NOT any Lower Mainland Rides/Events on 

our Chapter Schedule, then you can expect a ride 

from the McDonalds at the Boundary Road/Lougheed 

Highway intersection, Vancouver. Coffee from 9.00. 

Ride leaves at 10.00. Saturday, Sunday and all 

Statutory Holidays. 



Monthly  

Chapter Meeting 
Chapter BC-A, Vancouver 

The THIRD Sunday of each Month 

ABC COUNTRY RESTAURANT  

Boundary Rd. & Henning Dr 

2350 Boundary Rd 
Burnaby, BC 

(604) 293-1242 
Breakfast at 8:00 am Meeting at 9:30 am 

 

Enjoy breakfast with new and old friends, or 

come for a cup of coffee before the meeting 

See you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday Night Rides 

Coffee Social (ride in season) 

Tim Horton’s – Annacis Island 

 

 

 

 

Coffee from 5pm 
Ride Leaves between 630pm and 7 pm 

 

 

 

 

Coffee from 5pm 

Ride Leaves between 630pm and 7 pm 



 

 

 

Region J Staff

 

 

DIVISION POSITION NAME E-MAIL PHONE

Operations Region J Director Con & Pat Williamsregionjdirectors@gmail.com 604-951-9441

Operations Assistant Region J Director Patrick Frampton eboness@dccnet.com 604-943-2527

Finance Region Treasurer Shirley Williams shirleywilliams@shaw.ca 604-599-8769

Rider Ed Region J Educator Larry Harland wingit11@telus.net 403-328-0233

Rider Ed Assistand Region J Educator Alex Middleton amiddleton@shaw.ca 403-274-4223

Rider Ed Assistant Region J Educator Harold Arthurs arthurs1796@shaw.ca 604-351-5295

Rider Ed Region J Trainer Con & Pat Williamsregionjdirectors@gmail.com 604-951-9441

MEP Region J MEC Tracy Boyda tracyboyda@telus.net 403-279-0383

MEP Newsletter Editor

MEP District Webmaster Bill Haggerty whaggerty@vwh.ca 250-493-0153

Finance Region J Stores Pat Williams pat123williams@shaw.ca 604-951-9441

MEP Region J Ambassador Peter MacGregor petalmac@shaw.ca 604-460-2017

Rider Ed National Asst Rider Educator Milt Sorensen milton.sorensen@shaw.ca 403-346-0756



 

JEWELLERY MAINTENANCE 

 One of the biggest problem a Goldsmith faces is that the people that buy the jewellery are 
reluctant to bring the jewellery in for a free clean and check.  Any reliable Goldsmith will offer 
you this service and your jewellery should be checked every year.  People forget that the claws 
that hold in their expensive diamonds or stones are soft.  When jewellery is repeatedly put 
into pockets or purses, the top of the claws become thinner.  An annual jewellery check will 
keep on top of loose stones or worn claws holding the stones. This will avoid losing a stone or 
valuable diamond.  When a claw is worn thin on top, it can often be bent without the client 
knowing it and a valuable diamond or a stone could fall out.  Most people wait about 10 years 
to get their jewellery checked from the time they receive it, and when I check the jewellery, it 
is often very expensive to do the complete repair. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015 Chapter BC A team 

Chapter Directors, Keiller & Tracy Gowans 
Assistant Directors, Dan & Valerie Fortin 
Chapter Treasurer, Dave Ward 
Chapter Educator, Kelly Parks 
Chapter Historian, Ivan Armstrong 
Web Master, Kyle Gosselin 
News editor, Robert Meers 
Ride Coordinator,  Chuck Taylor 

Best Regards, Kelly Parkes 

K.R. Parkes Goldsmith & Hand 
Engraver 

www.krparkes.com 

#115 - 525 Seymour Street 

Vancouver, BC  V6B 3H7 

Tel:  604-687-4661 

Fax: 604-681-8856 

 

 

http://www.krparkes.com/


 

 

 

 

 

REGISTRATION FORM 
 

Presented by GWRRA Chapter BC-G  
in Beautiful Salmon Arm, BC 

 

 New Escorted Ride on Friday 

 Swap Meet Saturday. Bring your motorcycle and/or camping items. The BC- G chapter will sell them for you 
(for a 10% commission) 9:00—11:00 am.  (For safety reasons, please no helmets more than 3 years old.) 

 New Destination Rides on Saturday 

 New Mini Golf Competition 

 New Remote-Control Car Race 

 Fun Run Sunday to benefit the Make-A-Wish Foundation. First motorcycle out at 9:00 a.m. Last motorcycle 
out @ 10:00 am. All motorcycles in by 2:00 pm  

 
For more information, please contact: Kirk Elliott: 250-374-2583 or kandkelliott@shaw.ca 
                 
Please fill out this form below and mail to  
Kirk Elliott, 251 McGill Rd, Kamloops, BC, V2C 1M2 
 
Rider      Second/Co-Rider     

Address      

City      Prov/State     Postal or Zip Code     

Chapter Association      Personal E-mail     
 
Early Registration on or before April 30th $15.00 per-person  x (   )  $     
      Registration includes: Grand Prize Ticket and Early Registration Ticket 
On site Registration $20.00 Per-person            x (   )  $    
Camping $20.00 per tent/ tent trailer/ RV per night x (   ) nights $    
      (All Camping sites have water and power) 
      Arrival Date:      Length of rig:         
Fun Run Cards @ $5.00 each x (   ) cards  $    
Saturday night Dinner; $20.00 each  x (   ) meals $    
      Saturday dinner guaranteed only if Prepaid by April 30 

Total Enclosed (cheques payable to GWRRA  BC-G)  Total:   $   . 
 
White Water Slide & RV Park  Best Western Salmon Arm, BC 
1155 Lakeshore Drive next door  61 - 10th Street SW 
www.whitewaterslide.com www.bestwestern.com  
 Tel: 250-832-9793 - Request GWRRA Rally rooms 
Additional registration forms available on GWRRA BC-G website: www.vwh.ca/bc-g/  under Events   
We can’t guarantee the weather but we do guarantee the Fun 

 

Victoria Days 2015 

mailto:kandkelliott@shaw.ca
http://www.whitewaterslide.com/
http://www.bestwestern.com/
http://www.vwh.ca/bc-g/


 

Ride your own ride at all times!    Remember safety first! 

I recently read an article in the Wing World that reminded me how true the title of this article 

is.  
It was about a group ride where the tail was a man and wife on a trike that didn't make it thru 

the left turn with the rest of the group.  They collided with a vehicle.  The couple passed away 

from this accident.    
This truly is very sad, although, it did spark a reminder to re-invest in our friends safety.  
A problem I've seen in the past has been that people will try to keep up with the other bikes 

even though they may not have the skill set (riding outside their comfort zone).  Should I say 

that pride can get in the way?    
I believe so.  Even in my own case.  If you feel that something is NOT safe for YOU, then 

please don't do it.  
I know as a group leader, I try to tell people to ride their own ride.  I/we have also broken up 

into slower and faster groups.  This can all help to ensure that people will ride at their own 

comfort/skill level.  
Another thing I've mentioned in the past is that the tail should never leave behind anyone else 

from the group. Having said that, I mean that if there is a slower rider in the group or if 

somebody breaks down, the tail should not pass them by.  The group should decide what to 

do.  One of the other bikes may decide to stay/ride with them.  
We should not worry about keeping up with the group unless we feel that it is safe and 

comfortable to do so. Also, we have talked about 2 bikes at a time through a stop sign. Also, to 

stop for a red light even if the group leaves you behind. The tail will tell the leader how many 

are left at the light and the 2 will coordinate getting the group back together.  
I know it can get frustrating when somebody keeps falling behind.  When that happens we need 

to move that person closer to the tail.  The person that is slow may not feel comfortable in a 

large group but after riding with the group a number of times maybe that would change.  Maybe 

not.  
My hope is for no-one to feel upset if the leader or tail was to suggest that they try to keep the 

group together, in formation, as a whole.  If you don't feel comfortable with that, you could 

move to the back just in front of the   
tail.   We are a big organization and we want people to ride with us.   I think the way to make 

that happen is for everyone to feel like the ride is safe and fun.  
I know there have been times when I have wanted to ride faster and have left the group to ride 

on my own, to be able to do that.  I did not try to push the group.  There have also been times 

when I thought the group was riding too fast and I made a decision on what to do about it for 

my own comfort level.  
As we get older, at least in my case, I notice that I've slowed my pace a little bit.  I am more 

often than not trying to maintain that 10 kms over the speed limit according to my bike's speedo 

(generally speaking the bike speedo's read approx. 5% high).  If I'm leading, I may sometimes 

exceed the limit, just for the fun of it.  I inform the group of what I'm doing and to ride at their 

own pace.  When there is more than one group we can arrange a meeting spot down the road.     
At the end of the day, we all want to have enjoyed riding our bikes and to be able to do it again.  
Shiny Up, Rubber Down and Smile.  
Dan Fortin  
BC-A Assistant Chapter Director  



 
 



 


